

District of Columbia Government Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A Box 75115 Washington, DC 20013



January 4, 2007

Dr. Clifford B. Janey District of Columbia Public Schools 825 North Capitol St. NE Washington D.C. 20002

Dear Dr. Janey:

We have not yet received a reply to our letter dated May 15, 2005. We continue to be concerned about the status of the chain link fencing around Maury Elementary School. As previously noted, the fence is not continuous on the 12<sup>th</sup> Place NE side. This allows unauthorized access to the playground. As a result, vandalism and criminal activity continue to be a problem for both the school and its neighbors as the existing chain link can easily be cut through.

We reiterate the need for complete iron fencing around all sides of the school and would appreciate continued attention to the after-hours activities that take place on the playground.

We look forward to your prompt response.

Joseph Fengler, Chair

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A